08/28/2017 SCBAA Meeting Minutes - SCB Gym

Attendance: Mike Murray, Josh Toal, Matt Heischmidt, John Wolf, Matt Maher, Nick Hester Katie Nikodym, Mat Kelch, Sunny Kaushik, Ivonne Livingston, Gregg Jost, Eric Gray

Opening Prayer: Mike Murray

Old Business:

- Oktoberfest VIP beer tent, still looking for volunteers.
- Repairs around the school Window has been fixed. Exterior gym door near the playground needs an awning. Water will come into gym during heavy rain.
- Banners The 5th grade girls basketball and chess banners will be hung in the gym above the concession stand.
- Gold Tournament We had 6 less teams compared to last year. The bar tab was nearly half the costs of last year. We received a lot of generous donations which was greatly appreciated.

New Business:

- Track: N/A
- <u>CYC Report</u> (Matt Maher): Chess meetings are getting ready to start. High school soccer is now available and basketball will be as well. Officials, no more paying by check for insurance. Protest reporting instructions were discussed.
- Golf (Matt Heischmidt): N/A
- <u>Chess (Sunny Kaushik)</u>: There will be an 8-week training class available soon. This class will take place on Thursday's during bask (3-4). This class is designed for beginners who would like to learn. Sunny also requested to purchase a few learning tools such as boards and game pieces.
- Pre-K Bball (Gregg Jost): N/A
- <u>Basketball</u> (Nick Hester): The gym floor, bleachers, windows, and projector screen have been cleaned. All high school basketball teams are being taken over by the district. The district will handle all aspects of high school bball, such as schedules.
- Registrations: N/A
- <u>Soccer:</u> (Eric Gray): The 1st full weekend went very well. A lot of emails were received regarding uniform issues, but practice schedules went very smooth and no complaints were received. A lot of families had uniform numbering issues which was caused by siblings wearing the wrong jerseys. Issues are still being worked out.
- <u>Volleyball</u> (Katie Nikodym): Season will start after Labor Day and continue until December 3rd. Nothing else to report.

- <u>Concession Stand</u> (Ivonne Livingston): Startup money will be needed very soon. The exact amount will be determined soon.
- Financial Report (Matt Heischmidt): AA still owes the CYC money for soccer and volleyball

Closing Prayer: Mike

Next Meeting: September 25, 2017.